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A message from Mrs Young  

 

ST JAMES 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

 

We have finished June off with a lovely week in school this week.  

 

We conƟnue our focus on our ChrisƟan Value of Truthfulness and we have had some lovely discussions in wor-
ship and in class about the importance of telling the truth. Maybe ask your child about this at home? 

 

RecepƟon have been working with 'Hands' a BriƟsh Sign Language educaƟonal service over the past 10 weeks 
and on Thursday they proudly were able to sing and sign nursery rhymes to their parents and carers - just bril-
liant!  

 

Well done also to the 5 members of the Ethos Team who represented St James' so beauƟfully at the LDST 
Ethos Day on Thursday held at Halewood CE in Liverpool. You were a credit to us all! 

 

Next week is both transiƟon week and STEM week. Children are to wear their PE kits all week, apart from on 
Wednesday when for a minimum £1 donaƟon, we ask children to come into school dressed in the colours of 
the Ugandan flag (red, black, yellow) as we look to raise as much money as possible for our partner school New 
Hope in Uganda. All LDST schools will be raising money for New Hope on this day. St James sponsors a pupil at 
New Hope called Rashidah- we do hope the money we raise benefits her and her friends greatly. We are also 
asking for donaƟons of cakes on this day too (home made or shop bought ... MUST BE NUT FREE!) so we can 
sell cakes across the day. We will put our 'healthy school' agenda to one side on this occasion!!! Thanks in ad-
vance for your support with this.  

 

Have a lovely weekend,  

 

Mrs Young 

Our Value this 
half term is: 

truthfulness 

Journeying Together to Learn, Live,and Laugh with the Love of 
God  



        

 

AƩendance Update 

We need to try really hard each and 
every week to make sure every year 
group is beaƟng our 97% target—

this will help us to succeed! 

Our aƩendance this week is: 

94.3% 

133 

 pupils 
with perfect aƩendance this 

week. 

Can we beat this next week?   

Attendance 
Whole School 

 

92.9% 

Reception 93% 

Year 1 92.3% 

Year 2 94.7% 

Year 3 95% 

Year 4 94.1% 

Year 5  87.8% 

Year 6  92% 



New AƩendance Guidance 

 

We are making parents aware of new  Government guidance regarding         
unauthorised  absences which comes into effect from 19th August 2024.  

 

From this date, if your child has 5 school days (10 sessions) of unauthorised 
absence within a 10 week rolling period, it is likely that you will be issued with 
a fixed penalty noƟce. 

 

If your child then has a 2nd period of unauthorised absence within 3 years and 
triggers another fixed penalty noƟce, this fine will increase. If your child has a 
3rd period, this will likely result in a prosecuƟon. We will be sending you official 
guidance from St Helens as soon as we receive it.  



Journey Driver Focus:  

 

 

 RECEPTION Isabella Burronws 

YEAR 1 

 

Myla Hart 

YEAR 2 

 

Eleanor  Kenton 

YEAR 3 

 

James Hunter 

YEAR 4 

 

Brook Cooper 

YEAR 5 

 

Dulagee Dias 

YEAR 6 Charlie Topping-Smith 





 
 

 
 
 

 
Sports day will take place on the school field, (weather permiƫng), on  

Tuesday 9th July. 
 

The Ɵmes are as follows:  
· RecepƟon, Year 1 and 2 - 9.30am  
· Year 3, 4, 5 and 6 - 1.30pm  
 
Parents are most welcome to aƩend. Please enter via the boƩom car park. All 

children are to wear their PE kit on sports day. 
 

A reserve sports day has been pencilled in for Tuesday 16th July should we 
have to cancel due to the weather. 

LDST Fundraising Day 2024 
New Hope School and Orphanage 

 
On 3rd July, all LDST schools will be taking part in a 'Charity 
Day' to raise     money for New Hope. This year we are hoping 

collecƟvely to help raise money to provide some solar power faciliƟes, to im-
prove water supplies and to buy new furniture and resources. Every penny we 
raise helps so much! 
 
With this in mind, on 3rd July, children are encouraged to come into school 
dressed in red, black or yellow (the colours of the Ugandan flag) for a            
minimum £1 donaƟon. This can be paid via school money (£1 minimum up to a 
maximum of your choice!). 

Thanks for your support - we hope to make a real difference to the children's 
lives! 

 



TransiƟon Week/STEM Week Arrangements: 

 The beginning of next week, Monday the 1st of July to Wednesday 3rd of July, is our whole 
school transiƟon week where your child will spend Ɵme with their new class teacher 
(stated on last week’s newsleƩer). This year, this will a STEM week focussed upon the 
theme of ‘ConservaƟon’.  

Staffing arrangements for next year were explained by Mrs Young on a previous newsleƩer 
and can also be found below. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Please note that there will be no change to drop off and pick up Ɵme or the locaƟon of 
pick up on these days.   
 
With this in mind, please also consider the following: 

Please send your child in their P.E kit all week, (as they will be compleƟng lots of out-
door learning). A reminder that Wednesday is our New Hope for Africa charity day.  
Children can wear something red, yellow or black, the colours of the Uganda flag for 
a £1 donaƟon on School Money. Children who have not donated are to come to 
school in their PE kit on this day. 

Please ensure your child is dressed appropriately for potenƟally warm weather 
(including sun cream and a hat) and also has a jacket/coat in case of rain. 

Book bags will not be needed from Monday through to Wednesday.  
Finally, home learning tasks will be sent home. It would be great if your child could par-

Ɵcipate in these across the week. 
 

We hope this will be a fantasƟc week with lots of wonderful acƟviƟes taking place. If there 
is anything you are unsure of, please check with the school office 
 

Current Year 
Group 

New Year Group in 
September 

New Teacher 

RecepƟon Year 1 Mrs Lister 

Year 1 Year 2 Mrs Bond 

Year 2 Year 3 Mrs BaƩersby 

Year 3 Year 4 Miss Bleese//Mrs Atherton (when she re-
turns from  maternity leave.) 

Year 4 Year 5 Miss McDonald 

Year 5 Year 6 Mr Moon 



Safeguarding Tip of the Week 

Social Media 

This week our safeguarding focus is on social media. Children and young people use many 
different social media apps and sites. The most popular are Facebook and Instagram, and 
there are many others such as Snapchat, TikTok and TwiƩer. 

Whilst there are many benefits to pupils having access to the online world, it also comes 
with many risks, especially if use is unsupervised. Studies have found that excessive use 
of social media increases a young person's suscepƟbility to depression, anxiety, poor 
body image and self worth. It can also impact a child's sleep rouƟne, which in turn can 
affect their ability to concentrate and thrive in school.  

Please ensure that you follow the age restricƟons for different social media apps availa-
ble. Most of the apps have age restricƟons starƟng at 13 years old. These are in place to 
protect the children. 

NaƟonal Online Safety Tip of the  Week 

Gambling 

Online gambling has become more pe years, with such pracƟses widely  

A 2023 report from the Gambling Commission found that 40% of 11–to 17-year-olds had 
some experience of gambling in the preceding 12 months. That’s a significant number of 
children and young people involved in an over 18s acƟvity. Engagement and exposure to 
gambling can impact one's finances, mental health and wellbeing. It is crucial we are all 
aware of the risks and know how to protect and support our children.  

  

It is quite challenging to protect our children against exposure to gambling at any Ɵme, 
but especially around major sport events like Euro 2024 . This week’s Wake up      
Wednesday guide tackles the most prominent risks that gambling poses to young people, 
and explains how best to protect against them.   





Wildflower Garden 

 

 

 

 

We are going to be making a 'Wildflower and Memories Garden' on the school field. The 
idea is that children and staff who have lost someone important to them can write a leƩer 
in seeded paper and then we will plant them together. A charity is hopefully providing the 
supplies we need, so we just need a small patch of turf removing from the field. If you 
would be willing to help for half an hour to an hour at some point over the next 2 weeks, 
please let  the school office know.  






